Church Report—		
July 24, 2016		
Attendance	136	
General Offering	\$ 5,463	
MOOS	20	
July 31, 2016		
Attendance	116	
General Offering	11,980	
	·	

August 14, 2016 - One service at 9:30 a.m.

Worship Leader—Ellen Kanagy Sermon—Susan Gascho-Cooke Prelude/Offertory—Jerry Lee Miller Song Leader—Anne Sensenig Sound Technician—Daryl Snider/Michael Eby-Good Greeter—Mary Jane Fox Ushers—Darrell Yoder, Tina Glanzer

CHILDCARE

Jonathan Denlinger, Jess King Helper—Amani Kaufman

This month at CMCL:

13 Children and Youth Christian Ed Teacher Training

21 Church on the Farm

28 Congregational Meeting

HOLDING IN LIGHT AND LOVE

The persons named below are CMCLers who have shared joys or prayer concerns with the community in the previous weeks, or persons who are no longer physically able to come to services. Please take time to remember these folks especially throughout the week, in thought and prayer.

If you have a joy or prayer concern you would like to bring to the congregation, please call or e-mail Susan at cmcl@communitymennonite.org

Family of Emma Hess Laurie, Ron, Emily, Annie and Ellis Vogt Brenda, Jonathan, Faith, Gabriel, Sophia and Priscilla Sauder Roland & Melissa Stock Jim and Lois Blough Hal and Marti King, former members at CMCL Layla, Teya, Steve Weaver & Magdalen Hess



ANNOUNCEMENTS-August 7, 2016

FOR JULY 31, 2016 TO AUGUST 6, 2016

CMCL

CHILDREN AND YOUTH PROGRAM CONTACTS—During the search and hiring process for an Associate Pastor of Children and Youth Ministry responsibility for CMCL's children and youth programming will be covered by a variety of committees and individuals. In addition to the following contacts, Congregational Council has approved the hiring of temporary staff as needed. For the time being, questions or information regarding...

Child Safety Policy and related procedures, contact Karen Davis: *childsafety@communitymennonite.org;*

Children and Youth Christian Education, contact Malinda Clatterbuck: *childrenandyouth@communitymennonite.org*;

Sr. Youth, Jr. Youth and Venture Club, contact Susan or Chad in the church office.

SCOTT SPRUNGER—will be working as an intern for CMCL from now through the end of August. Scott is from Lancaster; he recently graduated from the University of Pennsylvania and will be attending Union Theological Seminary this fall. Mostly he will be working on a number of tasks to learn about daily life of a congregation "between Sundays." He will also be attending worship most Sundays during this time. Scott can be contacted in the church office or via email at: <code>scottrsprunger@gmail.com</code>. Please take time to introduce yourself and welcome Scott to our congregation!

EMMA HESS MEMORIAL SERVICE—will be held at CMCL on Sunday, August 14, 2016. Visitation begins at 4 p.m., and the memorial service starts at 5 p.m. All are welcome! Please note that this is a change of location.

MUSICAL GIFTS TO SHARE FOR AUGUST PRELUDE/OFFERTORY?—Do you or one of your children have a couple of songs you might share with us on August 21 (Church on the Farm) or August 28? If so, please contact Anne Sensenig at qars60@gmail.com.

MORNING CHILD CARE HELP WANTED—Marcia Towers is looking for someone to provide child care for her two children, ages 9 and 6, in her home before school (approximately 7:20-8:35) about 10+ days per month, starting at the end of August. Marcia lives near F&M, and easily within walking distance of the kids' school. If you or someone you know might be interested, please contact Marcia at *marciajt@yahoo.com* or 717-537-1207.

THANK YOU—for your generous financial support. Thanks to several significant additional gifts and the ongoing contributions of CMCLers, we will be proceeding with a major insulation project in the sanctuary later this month. Financial projections are looking tight but positive for this budget year; we anticipate finishing the fiscal year within a couple thousand dollars of meeting all of our expenses!

COMMUNITY/GENERAL MENNONITE

MUSIC IN THE ORCHARD—Come to the 1719 Hans Herr House & Museum for the final summer concert on Saturday August 6, 6 p.m. It will feature singersongwriter Emily Grove and her alternative folk, with an opening by Scott Stein with his soulful vocals, and lush, yet playful orchestrations. Tickets are \$8 for adults on concert day at the site. Children under 12 are free.

BOOKWORM FROLIC—The annual Bookworm Frolic is rapidly approaching. Come out to 2215 Millstream Road, Lancaster, PA, between Wednesday, August 10 and Friday, August 12 (9 a.m. to 7 p.m.) and Saturday, August 13 (9 a.m. to 4 p.m.), to purchase your favorite used books and support the Lancaster Mennonite Historical Society.

WRITERS' CONFERENCE AUG. 12-14, LANCASTER CONVENTION

CENTER—Put on by a "high-caliber magazine called HippoCamp," for beginning, intermediate and advanced writers. See http://hippocamp2016.hippocampusmagazine.com for details. Use code FRIEND16 to save \$25 off registration.(Pre-registration ends Sun. 7-31-16) The conference comes highly recommended by friend Jeanine Pfeiffer, one of the presenters at the conference. She considers it comparatively inexpensive. Anne Sensenig

ANNUAL STORYTELLING NIGHT—Hear life stories from Charlie Longenecker, former biology teacher at Lancaster Mennonite High School, and Janet Breneman, teacher, writer and pastor, at 7 p.m. on Monday, September 12 at Landisville Mennonite Church, 3320 Bowman Rd., Landisville, Pa. Learn more at *lmhs.org*.

ACC ANNUAL ASSEMBLY—Registration is now open to the three events of ACC's Annual Assembly Weekend, taking place at Ridgeview Mennonite Church, October 21-22:

Friday, October 21

Leadership Resource Day with Ervin Stutzman 9 a.m. – 4 p.m., cost: \$25 Nurtured by the Spirit's presence in anxious times atlanticcoastconference.net/leadership

Annual Women's Banquet 6 p.m. – 9 p.m. Seasons of Life atlanticcoastconference.net/women

Saturday, October 22

Annual Assembly Celebration 9 a.m. – 4 p.m. Naming Fears, Claiming Family, Living Faithfully *atlanticcoastconference.net/assembly*

JOB OPPORTUNITIES—Friendship Community, a Christian based community cultivating capabilities of individuals with developmental disabilities in Lancaster and Lebanon Counties of South Central Pennsylvania since 1972 has multiple Full-Time and Part-Time Direct Care positions available! If you are 18 years of age, have a High School diploma or GED, valid driver's license with a good driving record and are willing to work in a Team environment assisting individuals with disabilities attend to their personal care and activities of daily living then this could be the rewarding opportunity you have been looking for! To find out more about these exciting job opportunities, please go to our website at www.friendshipcommunity.net

Budget Report—July 31, 2016	Sep 2015–Aug 2016 Budget: \$532,200
Budget to Date	Income to Date
\$491,262	\$424.927

Note: Budget includes \$34,000 for additional staff and \$16,000 for sanctuary insulation.